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Presenter
Presentation Notes
I had an accident in the shop on Thursday night, and while I may very well deserve the ridicule I know you dearly wish to heap on me, I thought I’d take this as a teachable moment – a moment to reflect on how this accident (like many others, I presume) happened and to remind us all of the things we need to do to keep ourselves safe in this craft we love so well.


One Thursday night...

The context
The incident
The results

The analysis



Presenter
Presentation Notes
Over the next 10 minutes or so, I’d like to chat a bit about how this event came to be, what happened, what the impact was and how it might have been different or avoided.


® Commissions

® Galleries

A good season

® Design & Innovate
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Presentation Notes
Incredibly in this crazy new time that we are all facing, we have been fortunate to be able to pivot some of our work to have a lot of fun and activity in the areas of art and craft design and production. While the craft shows, tours and other events that we would expect this time of year have dried up, we have found completely new or enhanced channels of outlet for our work. Colleagues, friends and others who know our work have brought us new commissions while I am still working on some other big commissions like the chess sets I am building for Chess Nova Scotia. A colleague who wanted me to turn a Scottish walking stick from a large limb of black walnut that fell in his yard, provided both a great learning experience and the reason to buy that bed extension to my Rikon lathe.  It has also been a year where I have had the time to sit back and work on some new designs like the Christmas decorations you see here in the first picture – all of which are in collaboration with my very talented partner who has added great touches to the work that make them really stand out. Instead of shows and shop tours, we have been lucky enough to find a couple of arts and craft galleries who want to show our pieces as well as continuing commissions and that has been very profitable.


® Christmas

The season to come ¢ Shows & Classes

& Colleagues



Presenter
Presentation Notes
Of course this success has also created some pressure to produce and this season looks like a busy one for us, with both the galleries and colleagues wanting decorations and gifts produced and in the case of one colleague, a commission to build a hearth and mantelpiece to go in her new home – around the fireplace you see in the upper right here. We are also developing some service- and event-based lines of business including a carving class I will be offering either from my workshop or the new Gallery studio space out in Jeddore. Not that it isn’t welcome almost all of the time, but this time of year is busy for many of us as we gear up for the season of giving (and for some of us, selling).


The shop
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Presentation Notes
So the shop calls to me quite a lot this time of year…it always has, but this time of year with more insistence of my spending more time there than at other times of the year.


Thursday night


Presenter
Presentation Notes
Over the past couple of months, since the start of our Fall term at the College, I have been working very hard in what I suspect will be my last year of work for NSCC. COVID has created the opportunity for me to work at home, but it also has meant that we have added many new aspects to what is already a typically busy time of year for us. In my case, even more work has arrived as I am part of the union’s collective bargaining team and we have spent a lot of time and energy negotiating our next contract. This was the case on Thursday night when after two days of hard bargaining work, I thought I’d wander out to the shop after supper and just see where things stood and what I might get done in the coming days. Spying a chunk of maple that I new I needed to dimension down for turning some of those cute little snowmen you saw earlier, I though “Well why not just do the dimension tonight and then it will be ready on the weekend for a production run”. I donned my safety glasses and set the blade as usual to barely clear the surface of the block and then grabbed my gripper setting it to barely grip the outside piece that would fall away after the cut. 
Just as I reached the end of the cut, the gripper suddenly slipped inwards causing the blade to begin chewing up the rubber grip under this device. Instinctively, I moved my other hand to stabilize the gripper on top of the work. Focused on the blade showing at the top, I missed the fact that the leading edge of the blade was already coming through the block and my thumb contacted the spinning blade – only momentarily, but enough to cause a serious injury.


Thursday night - results


Presenter
Presentation Notes
I was fortunate in many ways – the contact was minimal and momentary, and I had just opened up a fresh package of clean shop rags and had one close at hand to wrap up the injury. After a visit from local emergency response, we headed into Dartmouth General Emergency where I was pretty quickly admitted and given some pain medication. Paramedics inspected the injury, cleaned it up and arranged for both an x-ray and a tetanus booster shot. As you can see I had mangled a sizable portion of my thumb on the left inside portion adjacent to the thumbnail. In addition a lateral cut across the thumb pad went deep enough to actually cut through the small bone at the tip of the thumb separating it into two pieces as you can see in the x-ray. Incredibly I did not lose the thumb and the nail bed was intact – which they say is important in determining whether they ought to amputate the tip anyway. The decision was made to keep the thumb intact, stitch up the lateral cut and pack the entire cut with gauze and polysporin. We have been tending to very careful wound care ever since with the hope that the thumb will heal and remain healthy and fully functional, but it will take some time before I can hope for full use.


Analysis & Advice


Presenter
Presentation Notes
So, what went wrong and what could I have done to prevent this? Taking apart the event, analyzing the anatomy if you will, of this incident ahs allowed me to consider pretty carefully what happened and what I should and will do to reduce this kind of things from happening again. In my estimation, the most fundamental things have to do with the necessity of my being in the workshop at that time. To begin with, for folks like us who don’t really need to generate all (or a significant part) of our income from woodworking, there is no need to feel pressured into doing work in the shop on a schedule that isn’t one of enjoying the time and the craft. In particular, being in the shop late at light after a couple of days of really mind-numbing union negotiation is clearly not a good choice. There is no way that I could be as alert and rested as I should be heading into the shop for this kind of activity. The shop is a great place to unwind from that kind of work, but I could have spent that time cleaning up, organizing or doing some design work rather than powering up the most dangerous tool in the room. If nothing else, I may have not reacted the same way to the slippage of the gripper had I been more aware. After all, the reason we have such tools is so that they can take the damage rather than our flesh.
Second, and maybe this was also because I was not as alert as I should have been, while it is good that I thought about using a safety assist like the Gripper, it was the wrong tool. Given the dimension of the work, a featherboard and a push stick would have been a much more suitable set of tools for that project. The Gripper was at the same level as the top of the fence so it was not being secured against the fence as the work was being moved through the saw.
Third – I noted that I had left my shop-made zero clearance insert in the saw instead of the insert that comes with the saw. I recognize now that the bright red color of the regular insert is a subliminal message that could have registered as the work began to clear the blade’s leading edge. I will be painting the zero clearance insert so that it becomes an extra signal to watch where my hands are as the work gets close to that point.

As I said, feel I am very fortunate in that this accident was not worse and that I will probably keep the entire thumb and that I was able to get quick care that improved that likelihood. Certainly the Quickstop saws continue to look like a better and better option as time goes by, but for now, I think I have been able to work through this event to identify some opportunities to improve shop safety in my shop and I hope it has been of value to you, too. 





The Last Word(s)
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Presenter
Presentation Notes
You can never be too safe, and an injury like this takes only a moment of inattention so may I wish you all happy and safe work in your shops. Thanks for your attention.
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